UAE FIRM OFFERS TO TRANSFER U.S. PORT OPERATIONS TO “U.S. ENTITY”
On Thursday, Dubai Ports World attempted to quell the uproar about their purchase of operating rights for 6 U.S. Ports by spinning off the contracts to a “U.S. entity.” The deal was facing increasingly negative public opinion as well as staunch opposition from a bipartisan coalition of Congressional lawmakers. A statement from DP World issued Thursday stated their intention to: "transfer fully the operations of U.S. ports to a U.S. entity… in an orderly fashion” so as not to suffer "economic loss," according to coverage in The Washington Post. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002684.php The identity of the U.S. entity and a timetable for the transfer have not been announced. 

Earlier on Thursday, House Speaker Dennis Hastert (R-IL) and Senate Majority Leader Bill Frist (R-TN) met with President Bush to inform him that both houses would proceed with legislation to block the takeover despite a Presidential veto threat. Congressional critics reacted skeptically to the move. Sen. Charles Schumer (D-NY) one of its fiercest opponents said a transfer to a U.S. Company was “promising” but would require close oversight, stating that if the Dubai-owned company ultimately retained control over the port operations, “I don't think our goals would be accomplished and obviously we will need to study this agreement carefully,” according to New York Times Coverage. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002688.php
Click here for a timeline of important developments in the Dubai Ports controversy

